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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday, Nov 24, 2009

Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall Second Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes

In attendance:  H. LaCortiglia, E. Davidson, J. DiMento, C. Shreder, R. Talbot, 



Barbara Hart arrives at 7:40pm
Meeting is called to order at: 7:35pm

Motion by R. Talbot to pay the following bills
Seconded by E. Davidson 

Motion carries - unanimously
	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	Lesco
	 
	$258.42 
	54190345
	10/04/09 

	Kenneth Lynch and Sons
	$3,473.00 
	438511
	10/20/09 

	Methuen Memorials
	 
	$7,039.00 
	126105219
	11/09/09 

	Maglio Electric
	$1,539.00 
	n/a
	11/17/09

	Community Newspaper
	$45.78 
	CN12078469
	10/25/09 


Motion by J. DiMento to ask the Town Accountant hold the check on the Lynch bill until confirmation that the benches are received.
Seconded by C. Shreder

Motion carries (3 to 2)
· New Project Suggestions Received

· Housing Authority Roof Replacement suggestion

· E. Davidson explains the roof locations in the series


Also explains that all the previous Project Suggestions (4) 
submitted to the CPC by the Housing Authority for the FY 2010 
cycle are hereby withdrawn.  

· Affordable Housing Task Force Consultant suggestion

Paul Nelson from the Affordable Housing Task Force

proposes hiring a consultant for a Needs Assessment for Affordable Housing in town.  Asking for $10,000.  There is also a 1000 dollar grant from DHCD is being applied for once the AHTF talks to the Selectmen about it on Dec 7.

· E.Main Street parking area for new Rec Field ($150,000)

     J. DiMento explains that his is for development of a parking area and

the access road for the proposed Main St Recreational Area which was purchased at the last ATM. This proposed project is for engineering and development. A 12 –20 car parking area and fields.
· Pond Preservation Program for Rock and Pentucket Ponds to prevent the spread of invasive species. 

Explained by C. Shreder. Prevention program that will seek to prevent , 
invasive species introduction rather than just treating the problem after 
there is an introduction. 
· Recreational Path Phase 3B Funding Request. 

Jeff Wade Recreational Path Committee Chairman
($250,000) Jeff explains a bit of history about the Rec Path permitting and development and updates the CPC about the current status. 

There were questions because the Federal Government programs for Rec Paths were withholding their funding since there were doubts about Massachusetts’ ability to fund.

However, there is a specific earmark that has been procured by Rep. Tierney for Rail Trail. Mass Highway currently holds this money. To be able to use this money, towns must have the money to match it, and apply to theMerrimack Valley Planning Commission (MVPC)
The Rec Path Committee will present a proposal to MVPC and see what their point score is in order to find out if Georgetown qualifies.

A question is asked about the status of the negotiations with National Grid.

Jeff explains that there are two ways to achieve the path. Lease the lands or license them – land developed with fed money has to be a lease.. 

National Grid has given lease agreement wording. K&P is doing the negotiating with National Grid  (in conjunction with 3 other communities from the Border to Boston Coalition. Total cost will be $5,000 for the these lease negotiations)

· Invited Guests:





Charles Waters, Chairman of Georgetown’s Municipal Affordable 




Housing Trust (AHT) and 




David Surface, member of the Municipal Affordable Housing Trust 

Charles and David explain the history of the Trust and its inception.

The thought process was to consolidate the funds that are currently scattered about the town (from Planning Board’s current and past negotiations with developers; as well as CPA funds for Community Housing support) looking to accumulate the funds into a single vehicle that could act under its Town Meeting approved mandate with the ability to proceed quickly when necessary. Currently, the separate Affordable Housing funding sources are hampered since they cannot be used until a Town Meeting is held. This does not align with the realities of the real estate marketplace.
Jeff Wade, Chair of the Georgetown Recreational Path Committee


(see above)
Paul Nelson, Affordable Housing Task Force


(see above)
· New Business
· Project Suggestion Period closure

Motion by R. Talbot to close the project suggestion period for the FY 2010 cycle.

Seconded by E. Davidson

Motion carries -unanimously

· Project proponent invitations

By consensus the CPC Chairman will schedule invitations with project Contact Persons as needed and will send out a schedule to the CPC members.

· Records Retention and Accounting

The need to incorporate the CPC Accounting information into the town’s existing accounting system (MUNIS) is explained by H. LaCortigla.
Coordination with the Town’s Accountant and Treasurer will be needed and enquiries have been initiated.

· Correspondence

·  Brocklebank Restoration Project Sign info from Historical Society
Receipt of the correspondence is duly noted
· Old Business
· The 2010 CPA funding is described by H. LaCortiglia as follows:




285,171.21      Local 

170,797.00      State Distribution

455,968.21      Total
The 10 Percent figure for reservations or appropriations must be a minimum of 45,596.82
The 5 Percent figure for Admin Purposes must be less than 22,798.41
· Project Selection Criteria

· Draft Criteria for Affordable Housing Project Selection was to have been submitted by the Affordable Housing Task Force prior to this evening’s meeting. 
B. Hart explains that this is in progress and will be submitted for review by the 22nd of Dec (the next CPC posted meeting) at the latest. It may be submitted to the Committee earlier, if possible, via email.
· Future meeting dates:

Tuesday, December 22th at 7:30 PM 

Tuesday, January 12th at 7:30 PM 
Tuesday, January 26th at 7:30 PM 

Tuesday, February 9th at 7:30 PM 
Tuesday, February 23rd at 7:30 PM 

Tuesday, March 9th at 7:30 PM 
Tuesday, March 23rd at 7:30 PM 
Tuesday, April 13th at 7:30 PM (PIM)
Tuesday, April 27th at 7:30 PM 
Motion by R. Talbot to adjourn
Seconded by C. Shreder
Motion carries- unanimously 

Meeting is adjourned at 9:50pm









The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2009.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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